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Stand-alone Nursing Degrees at Sault College will Strengthen Health-care Training 

(Sault Ste. Marie, ON February 11, 2020) – The Ontario government’s decision to give colleges the 
option to deliver stand-alone nursing degree programs will produce more qualified nurses to fill key 
shortages in many communities, including our own. 

“This is terrific news for students and health-care professionals in the north and particularly Sault Ste. 
Marie,” said Dr. Ron Common, Sault College President. 

“This is big news for our College and this community. The Sault now has a second post-secondary 
institution that is degree granting,” added Dr. Common. 

Since 2000, the province has required any college wishing to offer a nursing degree program to partner 
with a university. This has created unnecessary costs and other bureaucratic hurdles that often hamper 
our ability to deliver curriculum in the most effective manner.  It has also limited our student intake that 
has fallen short of community demands. 

Sault College has valued and cherished its relationship with Laurentian University and is grateful for the 
partnership we have had for many years. This announcement allowing the granting of nursing degrees 
will not only ease some of the administrative burdens on the College it will also assist with the 
limitations on our student intakes. Standing alone, the College and the community’s needs will dictate 
the number of students that we will admit to the College. 

Sault College has been delivering 100 percent of the Collaborative Bachelor of Science in Nursing 
curriculum on our own since 2001 and now we will also be able to provide more flexibility to nursing 
students and increase the number of students we enroll at the College.  Our provincial testing results 
from nursing exams demonstrate that we have been ready for this status for quite some time as our 
graduates overall test scores exceed many other institutions. 

“This announcement is a tribute to the strength of our college programs,” said Marilyn King, Dean of 
Health, Community Services and Interdisciplinary Studies.  “We are grateful for this opportunity to 
ensure more graduates enter the profession with the qualifications and the expertise to improve health-
care delivery in our community.” 
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About Sault College  
The vision of Sault College is to provide a transformative life experience through empowering those who 
study with us to think and learn in progressive, innovative ways, including those we have not yet 
imagined. Sault College grants Ontario College certificates, diplomas, advanced diplomas, graduate 
certificates, and degrees to its graduates. The College is the largest deliverer of apprenticeship training 
in all of Northern Ontario. Sault College has a significant economic impact on the community, with spin-
offs in excess of $158 million. Over $1.8 million dollars in scholarships, bursaries and awards are 
distributed annually to students at the College. Located on the border to the United States and situated 
in the middle of three of the largest Great Lakes on the planet, in the traditional territory of the 
Anishnaabe, Sault College is one of 24 publicly-funded colleges in the province of Ontario. 
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